DOWNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Bev Cornish, Clerk to the Council West View, Slab Lane, Downton, Salisbury, Wiltshire SP5 3PS Tel: 01725 513874

Email: clerk@downtonparishcouncil.gov.uk Website: www.downtonparishcouncil.gov.uk

24th June 2015

To: All Members of the Amenities Committee

Dear Councillor

You are summoned to a meeting of the Amenities Committee on Tuesday 30th June 2015 at 7.30 pm at Downton Library, High Street, Downton for the purpose of transacting the following business.

Yours sincerely

Bev Cornish Clerk to the Council

The Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting may be filmed, photographed or audio recorded.

If any member of the public has an objection to being filmed or photographed, please would they make themselves known to the Chairman or the Parish Clerk before the start of the meeting.

AGENDA

- 1. To elect a Chairman for 2015/16.
- 2. Apologies
- 3. To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 2nd February 2015.
- 4. Public Question/Statement Time: 10 minutes to receive any questions or statements from members of the public.
- Declarations of Interest.
- 6. Matters arising from the minutes.
- 7. To consider and agree on the location for the purchased Pirate Ship from Mant Leisure to be installed.

- 8. To receive a report from Cllr Cordell on a meeting of the Moot Lane Pavilion working group and to consider any actions to be taken.
- 9. To receive a report from Cllr Whitmarsh on the Rights of Way working group.
- 10. To receive a written report from Cllr Watts on the actions he has taken to ensure the delivery of scrapings to improve the car park and entrance to the Downton allotments.
- 11. To agree on when and how the public seat outside the Co-op is to be reinstalled.
- 12. To consider and agree on the action to be taken following the reported damage to the bins, skatepark sign, trees and fencing in the Moot Lane Recreation Ground as well as the removal of graffiti.
- 13. To consider and agree on the obtaining of quotes for the installation of formal information signs to be erected in Memorial Gardens, Redrow and Charlton All Saints play areas in accordance with the playground inspection requirements.
- 14. To consider and agree on a date for a working party to clean Iron Bridge and Moulds Bridge.
- 15. To receive a report from Cllr Ross on the weekly playground inspections for the last quarter and to agree on the process by which any work highlighted by the inspections will be carried out.
- 16. To consider whether to implement a weekly inspection of the bus shelters.
- 17. To receive a report from Cllr Cordell on the appointment of a new Street Cleaner and to make any recommendations to the Parish Council.
- 18. To agree a date for the next meeting.